OPR Pac Meeting Minutes
November 16, 2011

Start time: 7:10pm
Motion to accept October minutes…motion accepted

Treasurers Report: Motion to accept…motion accepted

First grade teachers Mrs. Killen, Mrs. Hayes, Mrs. Grenham, Mrs. Tranquilino and Mrs. McSweeney to discuss the first grade curriculum and standard based report cards.

The teachers’  presentation will be posted on the OPR web site at http://www.walpole.k12.ma.us/opr/
They spoke about the transition from kindergarten to first grade and that the children have spelling tests, homework, calendar, Math, Phys Ed, Music and Art each week.

*First grade Math now consists of teaching different concepts at the same time and then reintroducing them again later in the year.

They are required to teach many different math concepts (graphing, fractions, time, money,  etc.), but the children are not expected to master them all at this time of year.

*Phonics skills/vocabulary:  Oral expression, use of language and grammar skills as well as assigned spelling words and independent spelling strategies.
*Science: Life Science-Plants and animals, earth and space (seasonal weather changes) and engineering and design. All of these units work together.

*Social Studies: History and geography, civics and government, economics, United States Leaders, symbols and events. Individual families, now and long ago.

Standard Based Report Cards:
4: The student consistently applies and/or extends key concepts and processes

3: The student consistently demonstrates proficiency in the standard

2: The student is beginning to meet the standard with assistance

1: The student is does not yet meet the standard with assistance

n/a: The standard is not assessed at this time 

Most students are expected to receive “2’s” in most categories at this time. A 3 or 4 are what they are working towards by the end of the year. Parents should not be alarmed if their child does not receive 3’s and 4’s.  All students are evaluated daily by the teachers, and if there was a concern their teacher would notify the parents.
Goals for our students are to build independence and utilize problem solving skills.

Home/School connection: Read every night, practice math facts, reinforce the importance of student responsibilities (homework, library books, sneakers for gym, etc.).

*Our hope is that grades 2-5 will also be using the standard based report cards by this time next year.
Principal Comments:
*OPR Giving Fund: Mr. Fortin will be sending another email reminder to families about this.  The funds coming in has been much less this year than in the past.

*Budget for next year: There is a concern for next year because there will be a short fall unless the town decides to go to a possible override. There is a gray area as to how much the state will give.

*Interactive Whiteboards have been installed. Classrooms will share since every room does not have one at this time. We need about 10 more which cost about $1,800 per unit. We will be raising funds to hopefully get more.
*OPR needs to make up the day that was missed due to the storm in the beginning of November.  The last day of school for the town is June 18th (with no snow days), but OPR’s will be on June 19th, which will be a half day. Kindergarten will have their last day on the 18th and the rest of the school will finish up on the 19th. 

*Gingerbread Bazaar will be on Sat. Dec. 3rd from 10-2. Each year this event raises about $10,000. We will collect donations for the Walpole Food Pantry again this year. A free ticket will be given for every item brought in.

*Holiday Books is a way to honor a teacher/staff member at the holidays. Families can make a donation in a staff member’s name and a book will be donated in that teacher’s name.  Each teacher that receives a recognition will receive a card from that student. There will be a “contest” to design new cards for this year because the previous ones were a bit outdated.
*Scrip: Marie Schmidt spoke about possibly coming up with a goal to get more families to purchase scrip cards. She is looking for ideas as to what should be done. She will have a table set up at the Gingerbread Bazaar with cards on hand to sell. 

*Bake Sale made $508 this year, which was $189 more than last year

*Scholastic Book Fair: We haven’t received final numbers yet, but it looks like about $1,200 was raised. All proceeds from the Book Fair goes to the library.

*Target Red Card: If you have a Target credit card, you can sign up under OPR and the school receives 1% of your purchases. You also save 5% on your purchases. So far, we have raised $465 through this program.

*Motion to accept Emelinda Marrero as PAC Co-Chair…Motion Accepted
*Brooke McMillan spoke about the Walpole Computer Foundation. The annual Las Vegas Night will be on Sat,  Jan. 28th at Christina’s in Walpole.

*501c3-non profit status: As of now OPR is not a non profit organization. Ann Walsh and Lara Della Valle may be able to sign the forms. Elm Street and Boyden have both done it already. The fee associated with filing the forms is $1,000 and we also need a tax id number. Motion to approve becoming a 501c3 non profit organization will be on January’s agenda for a possible vote. 
*Stay on the Half Day: The first of this school year will be on Dec. 9th from 11:45-2:45. We need volunteers to make this work. There will be a discount given to each child of a volunteer. All proceeds from this event will be donated to technology for OPR. Parents with younger children (not at OPR) can bring them as long as they keep an eye on them.
*GNO Holiday Shopping Spree: The first (and possibly) annual Holiday Shopping Spree for OPR will be held on Thurs Dec 1st from 6-10 at the Norwood Elks. There will be 50 vendors, food was donated by Guidos in Walpole. We could use some volunteers to help sell raffle tickets at the event.  Mr. Fortin will email the flyer out to the other schools in town.

*Kidstuff Coupon Book Fundraiser: Coupon books will be on sale for $25 in which OPR will receive $12.50. Jeanne Destito will coordinate the fundraiser and get it going within the next week. Each family will receive 1 book as a sample, but if the book is not purchased it needs to be returned. Proceeds from this fundraiser will go towards technology for the school.

Meeting adjourned 8:45pm
